
 



C28 CONTROL WILL BE EXERCISED OVER ALL NEW DEVELOPMENT, 

INCLUDING CONVERSIONS AND EXTENSIONS, TO ENSURE THAT THE 

STANDARDS OF LAYOUT, DESIGN AND EXTERNAL APPEARANCE, 

INCLUDING THE CHOICE OF EXTERNAL-FINISH MATERIALS, ARE 

SYMPATHETIC TO THE CHARACTER OF THE URBAN OR RURAL CONTEXT 

OF THAT DEVELOPMENT. IN SENSITIVE AREAS SUCH AS CONSERVATION 

AREAS, THE AREA OF OUTSTANDING NATURAL BEAUTY AND AREAS OF 

HIGH LANDSCAPE VALUE, DEVELOPMENT WILL BE REQUIRED TO BE OF A 

HIGH STANDARD AND THE USE OF TRADITIONAL LOCAL BUILDING 

MATERIALS WILL NORMALLY BE REQUIRED. 

 

C29 THE COUNCIL WILL SEEK TO ENSURE THAT ALL NEW BUILDINGS, 

EXTENSIONS AND ALTERATIONS TO EXISTING BUILDINGS ADJACENT TO THE 

OXFORD CANAL, ARE DESIGNED TO A HIGH STANDARD WHICH 

COMPLEMENTS THE TRADITIONAL CHARACTERISTICS OF THE WATERSIDE 

SETTING IN TERMS OF THEIR DESIGN, MATERIALS AND LANDSCAPING. 

 

9.66 The standard of design acceptable to the District Council will be influenced by the 

environmental context of the site and its surroundings, and the nature, size and 

prominence of the development proposed. Design considerations will, when appropriate, 

include the siting, layout, size, scale, architectural style, building materials, means of 

enclosure and landscaping of new buildings and associated land uses. The Council will 

seek to avoid discordant or badly designed development that would harm the appearance 

and character of the existing built environment, the Green Belt or the countryside. 

 

9.67 In appropriate circumstances a landscaping scheme incorporating the retention of 

existing trees and hedgerows of amenity value will be required to be included as part of 

development proposals. Trees are a valuable feature of both the rural and the urban 

landscape. Their amenity value and screening effect can enhance the appearance of new 

development. Thus wherever new tree or hedge planting is considered desirable for 

aesthetic reasons, and can be justified by the nature or scale of the development proposed, 

the Council will attach appropriate conditions to a planning approval. Landscaping 

schemes should normally include tree and shrub planting but should also include 

landscape modelling and hard-surface detailing whenever necessary. General guidance 

for developers is given in BS. 5837:1991 - "A Guide to Trees in Relation to 

Construction" although developers are advised to contact the Council's Leisure Services 

Department for more detailed advice. 

 

9.68 It is not the object of policy C28 to suppress innovation and creativity of design. In 

order to promote the creation of an interesting and attractive built environment the 

Council will encourage variety in design, provided that the appearance of a proposed new 

development is sensitive to the particular site and is in harmony with the general 

character of its surroundings. 

 

 

 




